Cycling Forum Meeting: 8th June 2004


Present, Councillor A. Salmon, Stephen Lee (Development Services), Robert Alston, Richard Alderson, Chris Rice, Hermine Briffa and Peter Kidd (action plan).

Apologies:. Ben Coleman, Chris Trueblood, Rob Brock, 



	Item
	Comments & Action Required
	Responsible Member/Officer
	Timing / detail

	Membership
	· Consider ways of attracting members particularly women and occasional cyclists. Look for a press release or article in Salford people.
	All members
	Ongoing

	Matters arising from last meeting

Irlam

Sustrans

Website

Cycle facility audits


	· Written to existing membership for comments about forum arrangements, and review signage on access to meeting room. – Done and signs were in place for this meeting – PK to resend questionnaire. 

· Contact with Salford PCT PK chased details of a contact who is working on a sustainable transport project – Mark Dooris have emailed to find out if his work is relevant to the forum, probably not though his report is not in the public domain – PCT property.

· Irlam cycle path see AOB 

· Darren Findley has made contact with Sustrans and will organise a daytime meeting to discuss activities in the City.
· Website – the Strategy is on the website and access to the cycle forum papers possible via the website search engine, also an introductory page about the Forum has been posted on the web. PK has also asked for it to be linked with the road safety sections web page and that of the Greater Manchester Group of Road Safety Officers.
· Darren taking part in cycle facility audits, Salford is due in September as part of COPECAT, and will allow the sharing of good practice between authorities. Update to next meeting.
	PK

PK

DF

PK

DF/SL


	Ongoing -Members will be invited

Ongoing

Ongoing

	Cycle Parking
	· Programme of cycle parking facilities  - a list of priority sites and additional sites is still available for comments and suggestions. It was noted that a facility had appeared at the Lowry Centre but was not signposted –SL will look into this. The Chair also mentioned he had asked the Lowry Outlet to provide cycle parking which finally, they have but has turned out to be flimsy and inappropriate.

· Steven Lee also asked members where they thought appropriate installations could be situated should they be concentrated at shopping centres or Libraries? Members asked that various things should be taken into consideration such as CCTV, and visibility. The Discussion then considered major developments, once planning permission is given it is then too late to force any cycle provision on developers retrospectively, however the new UDP rules will ensure any such development will have cycle parking provision.

SL will try to raise the issues of cycle parking at the new police station with his contacts through Development Services.
	DF/SL

SL
	

	Challenging Salford on Cycling- Chris Rice – Travel Coordinator Salford University and Salford Royal Hospitals Trust
	· Chris attended the meeting to share with the Forum members proposals for a Cycle Centre, which although would be based on the University Campus would be accessible for all cyclists. Discussions were taking place with “Pedal Power” of Irlam about he possibility of re-locating and operating from the campus, also offering a workshop and advice centre and a bike loan scheme. These discussions were halted because of the very sad and untimely death of David Kennedy, who will be greatly missed by the forum members.

· Chris proposes to restart negotiations and although no firm proposals are in place she would like the views of members and if possible the support of the Forum.

· Chris would also like to establish links between the Forum and new cycle groups (when up and running) at the University and the Hospital.

· General discussion took place, Hermine was able to update the Forum on the Pedal Power situation and the corresponding work of Cycle Projects (CP), who are currently based in Whythenshawe, and suggested Chris talk to Ian Tierney of CP who promotes cycling and health, and Ray Pugh who may be able to advise on the setting up of bike groups.

· Potential funding for the Cycle Centre was also discussed, a small amount of funding may be available under LTP spend criteria Chris needs to write to Darren Findley outlining proposals when firmed up. Monies may also be available through a social inclusion route or via Community Committees, or through a provision for people with special needs – all are avenues to be explored.

· Chris will outline details for a letter, which the Chair will compose to the Vice Chancellor of the university indicating the Forums support for the project.

· Chris will be preparing two full day travel events in October, one at the university and one at the hospital, and would like some input from the forum, this will be discussed again.
	CR / PK

CR to progress

CR to contact DF

CR / Chair
	

	Cycle Scheme provision Peel Green Roundabout
	· Steve brought to the meeting a consultation document revealing plans for the development a shared route-way for cycles and pedestrians; progress will depend on the development of the Reds stadium. Discussions took place about specific points along the route, hazards and possible changes. Member’s comments were welcomed, and will be taken on board, any further thoughts would be appreciated, please contact SL or PK.
	SL
	To share details with members



	Any Other Business 

Rob Brock email
	Rob emailed in some areas of concern he would like addressing

· Vegetation on the Cadishead way – SL has inspected this and agreed that it is becoming a problem, an inspector will follow this up and Environment Service who are responsible for the cut back will be alerted, SL will also check the cuts are scheduled for the optimum times.

· Inspections are now carried out quarterly on foot

· Rob provided some observations on the proposals for the Barton Stretch (last meeting), which were welcome and have been passed onto the planners. The forum members also agreed that as the Irlam / Cadishead improvement scheme had now been designed it would be a waste of resources trying to improve the existing scheme, prior to implementation.
· The Irlam cycle gates, the subject of previous discussion, protect public access to a private road owned by Peel Holdings. One has been removed the other modified, though most types of cycle can now negotiate the remaining gate, if it were modified to allow all types through then the unwanted motorcyclist would also gain access, negating the purpose of the gate. Unfortunately this does also prohibit the motorised disabled scooters. These gates were installed by and remain the property of Peel Holdings. Ideally the gates could be removed and the area policed and traffic offences enforced thoroughly, but this is unlikely.

· Regent road – Currently Regent road is a marked cycle route by virtue of the widened nearside lane a practice endorsed by the Department of Transport’s policy for the planning and design for walking and cycling, space has been created at minimal cost nor has any of the disadvantages of advisory cycle routes. However members agreed that it is an unpleasant route, best avoided by cyclists and there are alternative routes, which though not designated, provided a better travel option. To alter the provision would serve only to provide a sub standard route, and in fact it is better not to have one at all than to have a substandard one. SL acknowledged that to have it, as a marked route was perhaps a mistake, parallel routes would be looked at.
	SL

DF / SL 
	


Date of future meetings:
 14th
September 2004 at 7pm






 7th  
December 2004 at 7pm
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